
 

Library Hub Design Tenders 

Amendment to Request for Quotation Process 

Because of the large number of submitted Requests for Quotation (RFQ), the council has had to extend the 

period of tender evaluation. This extension is to ensure there is sufficient time for councillors to undertake 

effective and rigorous scrutiny of each submission and therefore arrive at a fair and equitable decision. 

This part of the process will now conclude on Tuesday 12 March.   

Items 5 – 6 of the original procurement timetable (see below) will be proportionately forwarded in time. 

 

“PROCUREMENT TIMETABLE 

This procurement is intended to follow the time-line below: 

  

1 Request for tender issued Wednesday 20 December 2023 

2 Last date for clarifications Friday 16 February 2024 

3 Deadline for tender responses Wednesday 28 February 2024 

4 Tender evaluations commence Friday 1 March 2024 

5 Contract awarded Friday 8 March 2024 

6 Project start date  Monday 11 March 2024 

7 Project completion date Monday 5 August 2024 

Please note following the deadline for tender responses, the council reserves the right to amend this timetable 

are the dates are provided for indicative purposes only.” (Source – Page 3 RFQ Document) 

 

The council apologises for any inconvenience caused.  


